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Western Cape Street Children’s Forum 
Monthly Meeting

Wed 25th June 2014

9:30-11:30am
Salesian Institute Boardroom
ATTENDANCE:  Pam Jackson (OnsPlek, WCSCF Chair), Charmaine Germishuys (Homestead)Headman Sirala-rala (CCID), Isabel Swarts (Badisa), Charmaine Germishuys (Homestead), Gerrie Smit (New Life), Gerald Jacobs (Mamelani), Greg Andrews (Street Peoples Forum), Elmari Janse-van Vuuren (Teahmo), Zanele Sokupa (Homestead), and Janice Sparg (WCSCF).
 1. WELCOME, APOLOGIES and Round of Introductions:  Pam welcomed all present.  Apologies were received from Sandra Morreira, Pat Eddy (CCID), Geraldine Kilian (GPOLCID), LaRochelle (GPOKCID), and Nick van Rooyen (Teahmo).
 2. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: Accepted by Gerald and seconded by Gerrie.
 3. MATTERS ARISING.     None
AGENDA
 4. At risk communities 
There is a lack of Early intervention Services in certain ‘at risk’ communities,  eg. Kalksteenfontein, Netreg, Mitchell’s Plain, Manenberg. It would be so good to get Drop In Centre developed (and funded) in these areas. Janice to speak to Dawie about Kalk & Netreg.  Was hoping he’d be present today. Wondering if they are making application to expand their satellite office into a DIC.  Discussion about how to get people into the room from these areas, or from NGO’s able to develop these services, to meet these needs in the Sector and reach new areas.
Gerrie suggested an email pamphlet:  WCSCF Focus and Benefits, describing what we as a forum offer communities – a structure to enable a collaborative approach, to bring the relevant people in who care, who are positioned to make a difference, who are already doing something in a silo.  To bring roleplayers together in new areas.

Janice to put it together and use it to approach individuals, groups, organisations in areas where the children on the street are coming from, where we do not yet have services, or collaborating services at any rate.  Gather rolepayers in, tell them of our network, so that more can happen, more effectively.
 5. Anti-begging Awareness Campaign.
After a lengthy discussion around the effectiveness of anti-begging awareness campaigns, it was agreed by those present that it is still beneficial to make efforts to educate the public, on a continual basis (due to tourists), about not giving to begging children.  Message depends on who the target market is.  Different angle/message needed for different markets eg. tourists passing through or residents of the area.  We agreed we would specifically focus on Camps Bay (in season), Sea Point, Green Point and the Biscuit Mill. 

Some discussion points:

Gerrie had expressed concern that “Child begging is Child Labour” Campaign had not had a significant impact on those passing through Beaufort West who still give money to children begging.  Said it would be useful to sometime do some research on how a begging campaign in viewed/received, how people feel about it. It is an emotive topic that people feel strongly about.
Brackenfell Campaign.  “Doing Good Better” is having a good impact on residents.  NGO’s working together and all involved in standing with board/signs to build awareness and make vouchers available.  Vouchers draw those begging to Programme where they are then exposed to full range of services.
Isabel said Campaign in her area (Northern Suburbs) is also effective.  Pamphlets left at all the libraries and police stations.  Police hand out in different areas.
Camps Bay Campaign.  Janice to meet with CB Business Forum (when Simon Kneel gets back), well prior to summer season, to help plan a campaign aimed at Tourists that will be relevant and effective.
Paul’s Campaign suggestions:
· Try to contract with City (CoCT) to collaborate on Billboards – Discussion said: City has said no in the past. Last process came to nothing due to difficultly in agreeing on a message  that retains human dignity. Rather put effort and money (more effectively) into ‘working smart on the street’, training permanent people helping individuals to find alternatives.
· Billboards.  On Homestead buildings. Somerset West billboards mentioned – perhaps it would be useful for Paul to find out what impact these are having on vagrancy in that area.  This not thought to be a focus for WCSCF at present.  
 6. City – NPOs role on HOMAC.  WCSCF’s involvement will be effected in collaboration with the Street Peoples Forum.  Greg emphasized that we as a group need to keep the pressure on, which he is doing and will be coordinating the complaints more carefully this year.  Homac has a new chairperson who he will be meeting with soon, along with Brian Ford, hopefully with some positive results.  He mentioned that Roleplayers raising their concerns at the City’s recent “enumeration survey” meeting put their dissatisfaction on record regarding the non-consultative approach taken by the City, and the City does seem to have heard it this time.  He said it was important to continue to protect the roleplayers institutional integrity.  Although this is not the WCSCF’s core work, we will partner with and support the SPF in this effort.
 7. Child Care Workers Training.   Discussion went:  
· Content of NACCW course is good, but it was thought that the standard is too high for most Child Care Workers.  Mentioned that Seta’s may have lost sight of the point: aim was to qualify people to do the job they do and add to that, not take it completely over their head with expectations that are too ‘academic’.
· Pity that ‘Recognition of Prior Learning’ or ‘the granny clause’ is not accepted by NACCW.

· Identify core job description and use that as a guide.

· Consideration of making use of other training centres, such as CEFA/Hugenot College.  “Training for Transition” also mentioned.

 8. DSD Application.  Consensus was that we would fall under the “Partnership Development” in the Basket of Services in the Specifications Document.  To be further discussed at Exec Meeting hereafter.  (Discussion with Alfred after the meeting clarified that we still need to make application to the “Child Care and Protection Programme”, outlining what we do, even though it doesn’t seem to fit into the ‘basket of services’ as laid out.)
 9. Current Street View.  
· City: City Methodist Church – Dean to go speak to Alan Story as Sharon has said she will not stop giving food to children.

CCID to followup Form 22’s for latest 8 boys and do home visits.  Dean to contact  DSD Supervisor in Mitchell’s Plain.

Dean gets concerned moms of regularly missing children to whatsapp him when their kids go missing – excellent use of the resource!

Homestead getting an influx of children directly off the street.

· Camps Bay: Janice to go see Nosipho Tshabalala at DSD Langa to work out way forward.  Also to see Simon Kneel when he gets back from holiday.  Janice to send list of Camps Bay children to Zanele so she can check whether Valhalla Park Drop In Centre sees any of these kids.
· Tik usage: Gerald is amazed how openly people are using Tik in town.  A changing environment – no effort being made to hide it. 

· Southern Suburbs and Northern Suburbs concerns: Rondebosch and Capricorn PnP, Belville – Dean surprised to see the number of kids.

 10. Membership.  12 Very involved member organisations not yet made application.  Everyone very busy.  Janice to send our personal reminder to regulars.
 11.  DSD After Hours / 24 hour Child Care and Protection Service Review.  WCSCF to lobby for adoption of something similar to the Chillean Model:  Pilot project of Dedicated Vehicle with Social (Auxilliary) Worker and Police Officer attached to a Secure Facility to handle children found on the street.  Janice to set up meetings with Shirley Davis – try for Early August (not the 3rd) and invite Isabel, SAPS, Gerrie.
 12. NEXT MEETING:  30 July 2014 
   (plan the AGM)
  Enquiries:   Janice Sparg (WCSCF Coordinator)    
Cell: 072 4500 456
  Email:  wcstreetchild@gmail.com  

